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PURPOSE:  
The purpose of this City Council policy is to set forth clear guidelines for the use of City letterhead and 
seal for official City business. The use of City letterhead and seal for any other purpose is prohibited.   
 
POLICY: 
The policy of the City Council with respect to the matter listed in the above-referenced title is as follows: 
 
City Letterhead 
City letterhead shall be used to convey official City business. Council Member correspondence written on 
City letterhead may reflect a majority position of the Council and/or an individual Council Member’s 
position. For example, City letterhead may be used to convey a collective position of the City Council on 
legislation, signed by the Mayor on behalf of the City Council. In addition, an individual Council Member, 
under their individual signature, may use City letterhead to support and/or oppose legislation. Any use of 
City letterhead shall clearly reference whether the correspondence is being sent on behalf of the 
members collectively or an individual member. All Council Member correspondence using City resources 
shall be copied to the full Council. 
 
City Seal 
Pursuant to Government Code Section 40811 the City Clerk is the custodian of the City Seal. Temecula 
Municipal Code Section 1.12.020 states “The city clerk shall have custody and charge of the City Seal and 
such other insignia that may from time to time be adopted pursuant to this code. Except as provided by 
this code, any seal, insignia or other symbol officially adopted for use by the City shall not be affixed to 
any instrument without the special warrant of the City Clerk therefore.” Use of the City Seal is limited to 
official City business (i.e., official documents) and representation of the City as a whole. Individual use of 
the City Seal is prohibited.  


